Planning Group Meeting Notes – 11th November 2013

Attending – Peter Hawkins (PH), Sandy Scotland (SS), Alec Mann (AM), Marion Preez (MP), and Euan Renton (ER). Apologies received from Barbara Canton (BC), Diane Adams (DA), David Roy (DR)
	No
	Issue
	Outstanding Actions

	1
	Haymarket - note the terrible accident rate. Council looking into safe east west route for cyclists.
	

	2
	Leith Walk designs had been subject to a submission coordinated by DdF
	

	3
	Bainfield Place - new street in a Fountainbridge housing development has proposed one way street. We will object unless there is a cycling exemption
	PH

	4
	Quality Bike Corridor TROs had been missed and have bad points for cyclists. Richard Grant has been progressing. Further investigation planned before deciding how to approach the Council. 
	AM / SS

	5
	Forrest Road – poor situation as bikes from MMW and traffic from Bristo Place merge and the traffic does not realise bikes have a green light too. As buses can be a particular hazard, Lothian Buses to be contacted
	MP

	6
	North Meadow Walk wrongly specified tactile paving is being replaced. Other similar wrongly specified paving (Stenhouse to Edinburgh Park) to be flagged up to the Council
	ER

	7
	Transport Committee of 29th Oct-
1-New Proposals for Princes St and George St with P St remaining as is and Geo St to have two separate one way sections. Our preference is for segregated cycle lanes, next to the parked cars; and there needs to be a facility to get cyclists across Fred St where the 'change-over' of one-way occurs.
2- 2014/15 Capital Budget had 7% for bike spend.

3- Innocent and North Edinburgh paths to retain high maintenance priority.
4- Petition about pavement cycling
	

	8
	Boroughmuir PAN – attendance planned
	PH

	9
	Edmonstone PAN - attendance planned
	PH

	10
	Frogton Rd East PAN - 
	?

	11
	Duddingston Park South PAN
	?

	12
	Varcity proposals near Fettes should have better access to paths. Comments submitted
	PH

	13
	Allan Park house demolition objection
	PH

	14
	Royal Edinburgh – we are requesting the path through the site be completed in the first phase of building to minimise period when route will be lost.
	

	15
	Peter and Marion had made a presentation to Edinburgh Council Planners (inc transportation) about:

more visible and useful path design from masterplans through to completion; better permeability in developments and the need for proper consideration of cycling access, parking and storage facilities.

Presentation to be published on Spokes website. 
	

	16
	Local Development Plan Scheme and representations to the previous LDP consultation now published online
	

	17
	Caltongate Development – No Transport Statement from the Council has been prepared for this development although the Council seem to think it is still admissible.
	

	18
	Developer Contributions Consultation 
	PH DA

	19
	Local Policing Plan submission being coordinated by Greg from Resources Group
	

	20
	Town Centre Action Plan published by Scot Govt. with very poor representation of active travel. Response being coordinated.
	DdF and DA

	21
	Recent See Double Campaign about doubling cycling investment by Stop Climate Chaos had been well attended
	

	22
	Spokes Public Meeting on Cycling Investment on 19.11.13
	

	23
	Lower Granton Road Development has same deficiencies as previous scheme. Comments to be submitted
	PH

	24
	Cycle Forum on 13th Nov. Jim Orr requests items for discussion are submitted in writing well in advance.
	

	25
	Solway to Forth new long distance route next year - Maps being prepared.
	

	
	
	

	26
	Next Meeting Monday 16th Dec, 7:30, Euan Renton, 19 Saughtonhall Terrace, EH12 5RB


